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SUMMER TERM COLLECTIONS 
End of Key Stage Data Summer Collection

End of Key Stage 1 Teacher Assessments

Arrangements should be made to send the KS1 Teacher assessments to the LA by Thursday 27th June.
Reporting arrangements for KS1 and Phonic requirements can be checked at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/2019-key-stage-1-assessment-and-reporting-arrangements-ara 
The file produced from your MIS system should be in CTF format.  Please upload the file to the LA via the S2S website by selecting ‘Upload CTF File’. The file should be named as follows: 
873XXXX_KS1_873LLLL_NNN.xml (where XXXX is your school’s DfE number and NNN is the file number).
Please ensure any leavers are included in the file.
Year 1 Phonics Screening Check
The phonics screening check is a statutory assessment for all children who will be 6 by the end of this academic year, and will be administered during week commencing 10th June.  A pupil may only take the check the following week if they were absent during check week.  
The threshold mark will be made available to schools after the end of the test window on Monday 24th June.

Arrangements should be made to send the Phonics Screening Check results to the LA by Thursday 27th June.
The file produced from your MIS system should be in CTF format.  Please upload the file to the LA via the S2S website by selecting ‘Upload CTF File’.  The file should be named as follows: 
873XXXX_PHO_873LLLL_NNN.xml (where XXXX will be your schools DfE number and NNN will be the file number).
Please ensure any leavers are included in the file.
Please note - Year 2 pupils who did not reach the required standard of phonic decoding in year 1 (June 2017) must retake the check in year 2. Any child currently in year 2 who was not assessed in 2017 should be considered for the phonics screening check in 2018. If a pupil was disapplied from the check in year 1, head teachers should consider if that disapplication is still relevant. These assessments should be included on the same CTF file as your Year 1 Cohort.  
If schools are unsure if their year 2 children reached the required standard they can use the ‘Searchable data’ function of the Key to Success website, available within the Secure Access Portal, to search for those pupils using their Unique Pupil Number.  Pupils who do not need to take the check again will be indicated by a phonics outcome of ‘Wa’. If a search of the Key to Success returns no data for the pupil then schools may wish to contact the pupil’s previous school directly.
If necessary the IT & Digital Service will also be able to provide information on children who did not reach the expected standard providing the phonics checks were taken in Cambridgeshire schools.

Early Years Foundation Stage Profile

To ensure the LA is able to quality assure the data submitted arrangements should be made to send the Early Years Foundation Stage Profile results to the LA by Tuesday 25th June.   
Please make sure that any leavers are included in the file.  

· If a child starts at a new school before the summer half-term holiday, the new school must report the child’s results to the local authority.

· If a child starts at a new school during the second half of the summer term, the previous school must report the child’s results to the local authority. This includes children who transfer to a new school during the holiday.
The file produced from your MIS system should be in CTF format (please include the child’s address as the postcode is required for the FSP collection).  Please upload the file to the LA via the S2S website by selecting ‘Upload CTF File’. The file should be named as follows: 
873XXXX_FSP_873LLLL_NNN.xml (where XXXX is your schools DfE number and NNN is the file number).

Once we have received your Early Years FSP, KS1 and Phonics data we will send you a summary of your results.  This summary should be checked by the Head Teacher to ensure that the schools submitted data is correct.  An email would be appreciated confirming that the Head Teacher is content with the summary. 
The following link will take you to S2S via the DfE’s Secure Access website: Secure Access
End of Key Stage 2 Teacher Assessments

The submission of teacher assessment is a statutory requirement for Key Stage 2 schools. ARA Reporting arrangements can be checked at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/2019-key-stage-2-assessment-and-reporting-arrangements-ara
If you have finalised your teacher assessments please do not wait until the deadline to submit. Teacher assessments can be submitted to the teacher assessment section of DfE NCA Tools  from Monday 20th May.
The deadline for submission of KS2 teacher assessments is Thursday 27th June.  The LA will be monitoring this website for any outstanding files.
Contact Us
New contact details for IT & Digital Service are as follows;
General enquires     01480 379859

Email: IDO@Cambridgeshire.gov.uk 
Statutory Data Collections 








[image: image5.jpg]Every Child Matters
Change For Children

www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk





[image: image1.jpg]

[image: image6.wmf] 

_1269679917.doc
[image: image1.png]8

Cambridgeshire
County Council







